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Tony Lashbrook 
Town of Truckee 
10183 Truckee Airport Road 
Truckee, CA 96161 

NOTICE OF APPLICABILITY OF MUNICIPAL SEPARATE STORM SEWER SYSTEM 
PHASE II PERMIT, TOWN OF TRUCKEE 

The California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Lahontan Region designated the 
Town of Truckee as a Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) under Phase II 
of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency's Stormwater Phase II program on 
December 27, 2006. 

A requirement of the designation included the submittal of a Stormwater Management 
Plan (SWMP). On December 7, 2007, The Town of Truckee provided a SWMP, 
applicable permit fees, and an application for coverage under Board Order Number 
2003-0005-DWQ (MS4 Phase II Permit). The SWMP was subsequently posted on the 
State Water Resources Control Board (State Board) website and was subject to public 
review through March 25, 2008. No comments were received on the SWMP during this 
comment period; therefore, no public hearing is needed prior to issuing coverage under 
the National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System permit for Phase II MS4s. The MS4 
Phase II Permit can be located on the State Water Quality Control Board website: 
http://www.waterboards.ca.qov/stormwtr/docs/final sm ms4 fact order. pdf. A copy of 
the permit and attachments has been included with this correspondence. 

I am hereby notifying the Town of Truckee that coverage under the MS4 Phase II Permit 
became effective on March 26, 2008. The Town of Truckee is subject to all of the 
requirements of the MS4 Phase II Permit in the areas within the Lahontan Region, 
outside of the Lake Tahoe Hydrologic Unit. 

California Environmental Protection Agency 

~J Recycled Paper '" 



Tony Lashbrook - 2 ­

We look forward to working with you to protect water quality. Thank you for your 
leadership on this matter. If you have questions concerning this Notice of Applicability or 
the above-cited MS4 Phase II Permit please contact Dale Payne, Environmental 
Scientist, at 530-542-5464, or Alan Miller, Chief, North Basin Regulatory Unit, at 530­
542-5430. 

~~jJ'Y;t\H'~ 
HAROLD J. SINGER 
EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

cc: Bob Costal Placer County Department of Public Works 

Enclosure: Board Order Number 2003-0005-DWQ 
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